

November Highlights

Thirty-seven = Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 9, 2011 luncheon meeting.  The Port of Pittsburgh identified their guests:  Roisin Downey (intern from Belgium), David Brittain, Arno Hart and Lynn Landis.
Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme provided the following report:

· A review of upcoming marine events and river closures were reviewed.  Full river closure on Allegheny River mile 0.6-0.8 along with partial river closure on Ohio River Mile 0.0 to 0.1 for Light Up Night fireworks display

· At the beginning of December, an abbreviated walk-through of the Waterways Action plan will be completed with the Navigation Committee.  One-call contact information will be verified during this time.

· Companies are encouraged to promote a heightened awareness in crew safety due to several serious injuries occurring within the district.  Companies were also reminded about their requirement to conduct post casualty drug and alcohol testing.

· Plans for the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees are underway.  The Coast Guard is working closely with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh in the planning of this event.  Further updates will be provided as developments occur.

· CDR Timme introduced Dr. Jackie Jackson of Coast Guard Atlantic area.  An operations research analyst, she explained that Pittsburgh was chosen for beta-testing and developing a macro level look at risk in our system, with a focus on multi-modal movement of coal.  With tonnage and information on how the coal is moved through our region, attacks to transportation causing failures will be simulated.  There will also be a focus to quantify the economic impact of said attacks.
Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
The staffing reduction on the Allegheny River will begin around November 20th with full implementation by early to mid December.  There will be two shifts:  8 a.m. to 4 p.m. and 4 p.m. to Midnight (16 hours).  Advance requests will be necessary to complete a double lockage.
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:
· Pittsburgh was the recent host to the Metallurgical Coal Conference the Waterways Council meeting.  These were very successful event.

· The Port Strategic Plan is under development with recent stakeholder meetings providing important feedback.  The Port was the only Port in Pennsylvania to receive a greatly reduced funding budget allotment.  The Strategic Plan will need to address the following items identified by the Governor:
· Return on investments

· Public Private Partnership

· Competiveness

· The focus group meeting encouraged the Port to do a better job to public education of what the Port actually does for the region.  A letter writing campaign help to promote the Port’s activities. 

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following report:
· Much of the navigation information has been provided under above reports.

· There have been two one-calls made for recent events.

· A public notice has been issued regarding the Ohio River mile 24.3 Barge unloading dock construction.  Members are encouraged to review and provide any comment.

Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston provided the following report:
· President Obama recently addressed Congress relative to a variety of economic stimulation proposals and, in particular, has proposed the Inland Waterways Capital Investment Act which is designed to supplement the existing 20 cents per gallon diesel fuel tax and collect between $1 billion and $1.1 billion dollars over the next decade to be infused into the Inland Waterways Trust Fund.  The bill’s objective beginning as of fiscal year 2022 is to maintain a balance of between $50 million dollars and $150 million dollars in the IWTF.  The legislation provides that vessel owners “shall together be responsible for financing ½ of the costs of all Inland Waterways Capital Investment which would include dam safety insurance, seepage control and static stability correction work.
·   This legislation requires towboat owners to pay an “annual user fee” on each vessel operating on any inland waterway, not just the currently fuel-taxed system.  The proposed legislation could be considered as part of several legislative measures, including a maritime title in the surface transportation reauthorization, WRDA 2011 Bill, a deficit-reduction package, a “jobs bill” initiative or FY2012 appropriations.  Regardless of the Secretary of the Army’s recommendations, it would be up to Congress to finally decide the details of the new user-fee proposal if the proposed legislation is enacted.
Education Committee Report
· The “Who Works the Rivers” event on Tuesday October 25th, 2011 went very well. It was our highest attended with 74 students total that came from three different programs. Each program has expressed interest in attending our program again.
· The dates for next year will be set by mid-January to allow for adequate planning for our membership for next year. 
· We will have a booth at the Career and Technical Fair at Conneaut School District on Wednesday November 16th. Each member who has presented will be represented at the fair. Please send your company bios to me by Monday November 14th at 12 noon.
· We continue to look for volunteers and support for the program. If you are interested in helping out please contact Ryan at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.

Meeting Announcements

· The Pittsburgh Maritime Club Holiday Party is scheduled for Friday, December 9th at Bella Sera.

· A fundraiser has been scheduled on behalf of John Pushak (JP) who is battling cancer.  The fundraiser will provide medical expense funds for John.  The event is scheduled for November 20 at the Palace Inn in New Brighton.

December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 14, 2011 at Bella Sera located at 414 Morganza Road, Canonsburg, PA  15317. 
Cost of the luncheon will be $30. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 8, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Bella Sera (414 Morganza Road, Canonsburg, PA 15317)
December 14, 2011

Menu:


Romaine and Radicchio Salad w/Balsamic Vinaigrette/Buttermilk Ranch
Fork Tender Beef w/Rosemary Horseradish Cream

Au Gratin Potatoes and Chef’s Choice of Vegetable

Fresh Baked Caramel Apple Walnut Pie

Coffee, tea or ice tea 

Cost:
$30/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 8, 2011 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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